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News From Around Our Campuses and Departments

Meet Our Student: Mackenzie Hall   

NHS Induction Ceremony

WINTER BREAK campuses are closed
DECEMBER 21 - JANUARY 1



winter break
Student Centers 
will be closed 
from 
December
21, 2015 to 
January 1,
2016. 

Administrative 
offices will be 

closed from 
December

24, 2015 to 
January 1, 

2016.

May your holiday season be all 
wrapped up with cheer and filled 

with celebration for the New Year. 

Paydates: 

- All Harbor, all Empire, and River Classified ONLY: December 29, 2015
- River Certificated Staff: January 4, 2016



Do you need a place for your meeting?

We are

The following options are available upon 
reservation. Please email or call the 

contact person from each Department.

Business and Admin. Operations
Nancy Koch - Ext. 819
Capacity: 8 

Executive
Chantel Henderson - Ext. 746
Large room		  Small room
Capacity: 40-50 	 Capacity: 10-12

Pupil Services
Anna Diaz -  Ext. 833
Capacity: 8

Human Resources
Cindy Sherman -  Ext. 703
Room #1          Room #2
Capacity: 6       Capacity: 10-12

Education
Sue Picone - Ext. 893

Capacity: 10-12 
(Not a private room)

Springs Event Center
Drea Gonzales - Ext. 863

Small room: 12 with a large table,
25 without the table.

Big room: 275 
depending configuration.



Business and Administrative Operations celebrated Veterans Day by throwing a surprise 
party for three of our military Veterans! We honored Tanya Rogers (Army), Sheila Urlaub 
(Navy), and Mayra Angel (Army), all have selflessly served our country and risked their 
lives to protect our freedoms! They each received a gift certificate and a personalized 
plaque with the American flag. The plaques read: “Serving our country with honor, 
courage, heroism, sacrifice”. We salute and thank you Mayra, Tanya, and Sheila!



Springs Charter Schools Senior Mackenzie Hall has moved over 12 times in her life. Among 
other places, she has lived in Korea, Afghanistan, and Cuba. Being a military brat herself,  
Mackenzie started a 501c3 organization when she was 11, the Brat Pack 11, which is dedicated 
to helping the children of America’s wounded and fallen heroes. The goal of MacKenzie’s 
organization is  to help the children focus on their dreams and provide them with a 
community of support. She said they have fulfilled the wishes of 11 children including one 
whose wish was to meet Taylor Swift. In the future she plans to go to community college 
and she would like to eventually become a filmmaker and continue to grow her non-profit.  
MacKenzie has learned to be tenacious and resilient and she said you have to have the 
mindset that you can accomplish whatever you set out to do.  

Watch a clip of our Student of the Month, Mackenzie Hall, on Hollywood Live today:
http://youtu.be/q0bjTdeKooI



INDUCTION 
CEREMONY

October 23, 2015 marked a momentous occasion for Springs Charter Schools, as we inducted 
new members into the River, Empire, and Harbor chapters of the National Honor Society. The 
first Springs chapter was established in 2009 and this year we are excited to have 41 members!

The National Honor Society (NHS) is the nation’s premier organization established to recognize 
outstanding high school students. More than just an honor roll, NHS serves to honor those students who 
have demonstrated excellence in the areas of scholarship, leadership, service, and character. These 
characteristics have been associated with membership in the organization since its beginning in 1921.

Congratulations 2015-16 
National Honor Society Members!





Corona Student Center

Congratulations to our AMAZING students 
who got awards in October. We are so proud 
of all of them!!!
Jocelyn Stangeland was our Student of the 
Month for October. She works so hard in 
everything she does and we love having her  
at our school. We are so proud of her!!!

We had our first Fall Festival 
this year! We invited our parent 

volunteers to use their imagination 
and transform our playground into 

a SCARECROW FESTIVAL - Literacy 
Character Attire Day. 

Thank you to Mr. and Mrs. 
Kammerman for hosting this event 
and bringing so many games and 

treats for our children. We truly could 
not pull off events like this without 
the support of our community of 

parents.



Hemet Quest Student Center

Middle School teachers sport their anti-bully shirts every Friday for October.
Sheri Fain and Michelle Hull show their support with our new banner.
Nikia Hovey did an amazing job organizing the Olweus Kick-Off event for our 
schools!
We had an excellent turn out for the Anti-Bully Kick-Off Event!  
The annual staff chili cook off champion was Sydelle Allington, who finally 
beat the reigning champ, Mr. Bailey.
Our students had a great time dressing up for the Harvest Festival!



Hemet Student Center

On October 30th 
our students 
celebrated Fall 
Harvest with 
a festival. The 
festival included 
game booths, 
face painting, 
crafts, oversized 
Jenga, selfie 
photo booth, 
pumpkin contest, 
and music 
provided by DJ 
Garcia.
Everyone enjoyed 
the festivities, 
marvelous music 
and yummy yum 
food prepared by 
ASB. Thank you 
to EVERYONE for 
your awesome 
support! 
Way to go TEAM!



Hemet Student Center

Admin Support Staff Meeting

Blood Born Pathogen Table Top exercise: 
used shaving cream to show the proper 
way to remove protective gloves. Staff 
experienced difficulty and realized how 
easy we can come in contact with human 
fluids and pathogens.



Murrieta Student Center

Ms. Christine Sithichai and family welcomed a brand
new bundle of joy to their family!

Marley
November 4th

7 lbs 1 oz
21 inches

He is Miles’ 
twin and 
partner in 

crime already! 
We are all 
doing well 

and enjoying 
every minute 
of our new 
life together!



Otay Ranch Student Center

Otay Ranch Academy for the Arts celebrated Red Ribbon Week. Students and staff 
dressed up each day to support being drug free. At the end of the week everyone got 

creative and dressed up for literature day. The theme of the day was “We Are Too 
Smart To Do Drugs”. All classes participated in a door decorating contest. Otay Ranch 

students are 100% Drug Free!



Otay Ranch Student Center

Students and staff celebrated with the community at the Veterans Day Parade on 
November 6th. Thank you to all our Veterans! 



Rancho Cucamonga Learning Center

The Rancho Cucamonga Learning Center staff 
provided an outstanding Open House for parents 

and ESs on October 22nd. Every classroom 
provided evidence of mastery, creativity, and fun! 

It was a packed house, and parents expressed 
throughout the evening how appreciative they 

are for the fantastic teachers at Rancho!
Feel free to check out RCLC’s PADLET for 

upcoming news and events. 



Rancho Cucamonga Learning Center



Riverside Student Center

Our Last Month’s Events Included:

•	 Class or Treat Event
•	 Visit from the Fire Department
•	 Staff Costume Pic
•	 Door Decoration Contest 



Temecula Student Center

The Springs Has Heart community service club assembled 80 care bags for the homeless!!!

Middle School Went to the Safari Park Breast Cancer Awareness Month

Riley’s Farm 
Revolutionary War 



Temecula Student Center

Real World Academy - On October 30th, the Temecula 
Student Center hosted 2000 Olympic Gold Medalist for 
Men’s Beach Volleyball, Dain Blanton. Dain spoke to 6th - 
10th grade about goal setting and staying focused. He also 
met with all of the 5th grade students for their very own 
presentation. The Get Focused...Stay Focused Initiative 
through MSJC funded his visit. After his motivational 
and dynamic presentation, Dain answered student 
questions, signed autographs and took many pictures! 

Temecula Student CenterTemecula Student Center



Temecula Student Center

On October 20th, the Real World Academy held its Dress for  Success Mock Interviews at the Temecula 
Student Center.  Business mentors from our community, board members, and Springs employees rallied for 
our students and were able to interview and coach approx. 100 students.  Students were dressed professionally 
and brought along their resume and professional portfolios.  Interviewers provided positive feedback and 
constructive criticism for improvement.  Our high school enjoys providing real world experiences for our students!

The Temecula Student Center 2015 Talent 
Show showcased our very talented high 
school students.  From singers, to dancers, 
to violinists, the audience was captivated 

by the depth of talent our school presented.



We look forward to meeting our 
Venture students at the San Diego 
Wild Animal Park in the first few 
days of February! 
More details to follow.

Venture Online Academy
This month, Venture 
celebrated its first 
student of the month, 
Mackenzie Hall! 
Congratulations to 
her and to all her 
dedicated teachers!

Left to right: Andrea 
Leib, Mackenzie Hall, 
and her father, Mr. 
Hall.



SITHICHAI, CHRISTINE 13

WICKWIRE, GINA 13

ARVIZU-CALVILLO, 
VIRGINIA

14

GRABOSKY, DEBORAH 14

MONTERO, PATRICIA 14

MARSTON, LISSA 15

SMITH, ZACHARY 15

DEERING, MICHELL 16

SAUCEDO, LAURA 16

GOTTDINER, LAURA 17

SHAW, TERRY 17

SHAFOR, STACIA 6

RAMEY, MATTHEW 7

ARONOWITZ, SIDRA 9

GOOSBY, LANISE 9

CLOSTER, BETH 10

COURTNEY, BRITTANY 10

HOLLAND, JESSICA 10

SHALHOUB, MARK 11

GONZALEZ, ALYSSA 12

COWDEN, ASHLEY 13

OKOYE, PAUL 13

IVY, JILL 1

VILLALOBOS, CARRIE 1

DAVIS, JONATHAN 2

DYE, NICHOLAS 4

HOOKS, MONIQUE 4

BIVIN, TANUYA 6

JORGENSEN, UTA 6

SCHLABACH, LAURA 6

HARRIS, POLLY 18

LAWRENCE, JOSEPH 18

TREMPOR, GLENDORA 18

ULLOA, MONICA 18

HEIMAN, AMY 19

HUNGERFORD 
COCKING, HOLLY

20

PEPITO, CHERI 20

SATO, AMANDA 20

WICKWIRE, SHANE 25

FOX, ANDREA 27

WIDELSKI, SARAH 27

STUPPY, JODYLYNN 28

BUTLER, ANNETTE 29

DEL RIO, NAOMI 30

SCHROEDER, DEVIN 30

CRUDO, KATHLEEN 31

SAVAGE, JENNIFER 31

FLORES, SELENE 21

STRAHAN, SARAH 23

COPLEY, DAMMON 24

MCDERMOT, MYNDE 24

O'BRIEN, KAREN 24

BERNAL, MARISA 25

FOLEY, KRISTY 25

JARVIS, MALIA 25

SCHULTZ, NICOLE 25



AERY, TIFFINY 2010

BIVIN JR., RICHARD 2013

BUCARO, WENDY 2009

CASTELLANO-JAOUHARI, ANDREA 2010

CAUDLE, BARRY 2014

COPLEY, DAMMON 2015

CUMMINS, MIREYA 2013

MARROQUIN, DAWN 2012

MCMANUS, RACHEL 2006

MORAN, TERESA 2002

ORNELAS, ANNA 2010

PASCHALL, CARRIE 2006

PAVIA JR, VICTOR 2010

ROJAS, MARCELLA 2013

SCHLABACH, LAURA 2004

SCHUSTER, ANN 2009

SHOOK, REBECCA 2009

STEIN, JACQUELINE 2013

WONG AH SUN, CHRISTY 2013

YOUNG, ANDREW 2014

FORBERG, LAURA 2006

FRIESEN, PENELOPE 2009

GONZALES, CASSANDRA 2011

HEIN, KIMBERLY 2004

KROME, MELISSA 2013

LAROCCA, ANGELINA 2013

LOQUET, DONNA 2013


